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The Honorable Joe Seiwert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications 

Statehouse, Room 481B-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Seiwert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2710 by House Committee on Energy, Utilities and 

Telecommunications 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2710 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2710 would require owners and operators of petrochemical manufacturing facilities 

and petroleum refineries to require its contactors and subcontractors to use journeypersons who 

are graduates of a federally registered apprenticeship program.  This provision would apply to all 

contracts awarded on or after July 1, 2020.  The provision would also apply to contracts awarded 

before July 1, 2020, if the work performed under the contract is completed more than one year 

after the date. 

 

 The Department of Labor indicates the bill would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Dawn Palmberg, Department of Labor  


